meeting September 3, 1991

CORNISH PLANNING BOARD

Members present:

Marilyn McCulloch, Chairman; Judy Matheson; Walter Stickney; Ken Leavitt; Alternate Barbara Ricker; New Member Carl Wallace, replacing Diann Perkins whose term expired. Also present: Carlton Candage, Selectman.

Discussion of definition of "Junkyard." It was decided that the definition of junkyard now in the ordinance be changed to read, "or for the storage of more than two automobiles, etc." Also, Marilyn M. will try to get the definition of "auto salvage yard" from a number of neighboring towns and the state, and the Planning Commission, then the Planning Board will attempt to form its own definition of "äuto salvage yard" for the ordinance.

Planning Board meetings will be held only on the first Tuesday of the month until our work load increases.

Marilyn McCulloch expects that she will be absent from Cornish for about four months starting in November. Should she resign or take a leave of absence. M.M. thinks she should resign. A selectman asked her if she would consider taking a leave of absence. Walter Stickney stated that he saw no problem with Marilyn taking a leave of absence, unless the Planning Board got very busy while she was absent.

Diann Perkins has not been reappointed to the Planning Board by her choice, leaving the office of Vice Chairman vacant. Her office of Vice Chairman was filled by Ken Leavitt.

The first meeting in October Gleichman and Co. of Portland will be coming before the Board for an informal discussion concerning their proposal to build a twenty-four unit low income housing project off Route #5 North of Route #25, near their Congregate Care Facility, Cornish Station.

Respectfully submitted,

Walter Stickney, Secretary